
 
 

floridadep.gov 

 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF 

Environmental Protection 
 

Central District Office 

3319 Maguire Blvd., Suite 232 

Orlando, Florida 32803 

Ron DeSantis 
Governor 

 

Jeanette Nuñez 

Lt. Governor 

 

Shawn Hamilton 

Secretary 

December 22, 2023            

 

 

Steve Barnett, Vice President, Compliance & Materials Management 

EZ on the Earth 

2212 Buffalo Road, Suite 210 

Johnson City, Tennessee 37604 

steve.barnett@lightingresourcesinc.com 

    

Re: Return to Compliance 

Lighting Resources, LLC 

 HW Facility ID #FLR000070565 

 Marion County 

 

 

Dear Mr. Barnett: 

 

Department personnel conducted a review of the response to the Compliance Assistance Offer 

Letter issued October 25, 2023. Based on the information provided in your response, the facility 

was determined to have resolved the identified issues and has returned to compliance with the 

Department’s rules and regulations.  

 

The Department appreciates your efforts to maintain this facility in compliance with state and 

federal rules. Should you have any questions or comments, please contact Michael Eckoff at 

407-897-4308 or via e-mail at michael.eckoff@floridadep.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

 

Viviana Useche, Environmental Manager 

Central District 

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 

 

 

cc: Mark Anthony Relon, US EPA Region 4, relon.markanthony@epa.gov 
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